
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting 

February 24, 2015 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Pat McCart at 7:10 pm at his residence. 

The following board members were present: 

Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice President; Fred Abeles, Secretary; Wayne Duckett, Treasurer; Bill 

Wood, Communications; Jerre Griffin; At Large; Tim Spaulding, Webmaster; Ken and Polly Light, Sales; 

Jim Cotter, At Large. 

Last Meeting – Dave Best did a great job and was well received.  He had a very good PowerPoint 

presentation.  There were 112 in attendance.  It was noted that the club’s presentation projector is 

showing signs of deterioration and should be replaced with a projector in the 2000 – 3000 lumens range.  

Stan Gardner is working on a suggested replacement.  The Show-N-Tell went very well and lots of 

creative work was shown. 

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Wayne Duckett presented his report in writing and is included with these 

minutes.  Eric Lofstrom’s top that he made during his last club demonstration was donated to the club 

and auctioned.  The winning bid was for $26.00 and the winner donated another $4.00 to the club. 

Sales – Ken and Polly Light reported that they have been making lots of sales of merchandise at the 

meetings.  They reported that they have another 16 buckets for the Anchor Seal at a cost of $2.50 each.  

They have had requests for ½ gallon containers but are having problems finding containers.  It was 

suggested that they have 1 quart containers instead.  Pat said he will contact Craft Supply to try to 

procure sanding drums for sale. 

Programs – Dave Best reported that the next meeting e mini-symposium.  He indicated that he has 7 

demonstrators lined up so far and is still looking for more.  The April 16th meeting program will be 4 

members from the Bremerton club presenting their 50 Nifty Tips program which will be a question and 

answer session. 

Cleanup at Nancy Sweazey’s – It is presently scheduled for the Saturday before Memorial Day – May 

16th.  Pat will check with Nancy for scheduling.  It may possibly be scheduled for April 18th instead. 

Newsletter – Bill Wood reports that he needs newsletter input by March 13th. 

Webmaster – Tim Spaulding presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Open Discussion – The club’s mini lathe that is to be auctioned at a future meeting will be at the March 

symposium meeting and be used by Jeff Marshall for his demonstration.  Polly said she could handle 

membership requests at the meetings in case Stan Gardner isn’t present.  People attending meetings 

without being paid-up members seems to be a problem.  Bill Wood said he does not send the 

newsletters to non-paid members.  Future program suggestions – Mike Meredith (Doctor’s Woodshop 



finishes).  Jerre Griffin said he hasn’t been flooded with responses from his listing on Craigslist asking for 

donations of wood and downed trees. 

Adjournment – Bill Wood moved and Jerre Griffin seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:53. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Fred Abeles, Secretary. 

  











 


